
 
 
 

Monday 22nd May 2023 

 

Dear head teacher colleagues, 
 

Oracle update - May 2023 

 
Thank you for your patience and understanding during these challenging times. It was 
good to meet you virtually at last week’s council/BEP head teacher briefing meeting 
and apologise in person. The Council accepts that the implementation of Oracle has, 
unfortunately, resulted in reduced functionality of day-to-day operational services 
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